
From: Melanie Luft <melanieluft@sbcglobal.net> 
Sent: Thursday, February 20, 2020 12:00 
To: Foster, Grant 
Subject: Monona court  
  
I live a half a block from Monona court on lake edge blvd and am used to a one way 
road in front of my house and my opinion may not hold the same weight as those who 
own homes on the court.  
 
Besides those who live on the court I mostly see the court used by walkers, bikers and 
drivers using it as a short cut. I have lived in this neighborhood for 60 + years and 
remember when it was a two way court and used the court often. I do believe there is a 
safety issue with allowing two way traffic. There is clearly not enough room for two cars 
traveling in opposite directions without driving on the lawns of those living on the court 
let alone room for pedestrians and bikes. With additional housing complexes being built 
nearby the population will by increasing along with foot, bike and car traffic.  
 
I would support a " no thru traffic" sign with a flag as an option to cut back on shortcut 
traffic to allow those that live near by better access both ways. 
 
Melanie Luft 
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